Thank you for allowing us an extension to respond to this proposal to make Braggs Farm Lane a no through road.

Dickens Heath Parish Council decided at their meeting last night that they are against this proposal at the current time.  The roads in Dickens Heath are already extremely congested during rush hours, and with all of the additional development in the area - the Parish Council feel that it doesn't make sense to be shutting one of the access roads to the village.  Feedback from our residents has been that many don't see this proposal as favourable.  Having observed the useage of Braggs Farm Lane, the Parish Council estimate that between 400 and 500 vehicles use this road each day and if it were to be shut - these vehicles would be pushed on to the other already congested roads and it would add over 1 mile to all of these journeys.  Any problems on surrounding roads can also cause gridlock in Dickens Heath, which is in fact what had happened on the morning of the meeting with an accident on the M42.  The Parish Council feel that to close a road at this time just doesn't make sense.  If at some point in the future, the surrounding road networks are improved, then maybe it could be looked at again, but not currently.  

The Parish Council therefore object to this proposal to make Braggs Farm Lane a no through road, and would request that the road is both kept open and is brought up to standard.  
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